

February 2, 2023

Supervisor John Gioia, Chair, Finance Committee Chair Supervisor Federal Glover, Finance Committee member

cc: Board of Supervisors members Candace Andersen, Diane Burgis, and Ken Carlson Monica Nino, Chief Administrative Officer

Adam Nguyen, County Finance Director

Tim Ewell, Chief Assistant County Administrator

Dear Finance Committee members Gioia and Glover:

When the Budget Justice Coalition presented at the annual Budget retreat, the Budget Justice Coalition (BJC) supported the County's commitment to focusing on equity. BJC lauds this public commitment to equity and looks forward to partnering with County leaders to explore and implement specifically around the budget process. We highlighted models that have worked for many counties across the United States and provided you with recommendations on engaging community to be part of the process.

As a Coalition that supports inclusive, transparent, and resident-led priority setting in all aspects of the county budgeting process, we are writing today to share our expectations and concerns regarding the ongoing role of the Measure X Community Advisory Board in representing and modeling a strong and community-inclusive public budgeting process.

In addition, we request clarification regarding the intended disposition of the approximately \$36.2 million in projected surplus Measure X revenue. What process and criteria will be employed to allocate these remaining funds? How will residents and community stakeholders provide input on funding priorities?

The Board of Supervisors has a responsibility to the County and to the broader community to ensure that the public is regularly informed about the status and impact of Measure X-funded projects, and that stakeholders continue to have access to an ongoing forum in which to share community-driven needs, ideas, and feedback. We urge you to support MXCAB to continue serving in this vital role of sharing Measure X information with the public, building trust and engagement with diverse communities, serving as ambassadors to assure the public of the integrity of the Measure X allocation process and conveying timely information on the status and impacts of Measure X-funded programs and services.

On behalf of the members of Budget Justice Coalition,



Sara Gurdian, Program Manager

Members

350 Contra Costa

AFSCME Local 2700

Alliance of Californians for Community Empowerment (ACCE) Contra Costa

Asian Pacific Environmental Network

Bay Area Community Resources

Choice in Aging

Community Clinics Consortium

Contra Costa Immigrant Rights Alliance

Contra Costa Labor Council

Contra Costa Office of Education

Counseling Options and Parent Education (C.O.P.E)

East Bay Alliance for a Sustainable Economy

East Contra Costa Community Alliance

Ensuring Opportunity

First 5 Contra Costa/Family Economic Security

Partnership Food Bank of Contra Costa

Great Richmond Interfaith Program

Healthy Contra Costa

Human Services Alliance of Contra Costa

IFPTE Local 21

League of Women Voters Diablo Valley

Local Initiatives Support Corporation

Meals on Wheels Senior Outreach

Monument Impact

Multi-Faith Action Coalition

Planned Parenthood of Northern California

Racial Justice Coalition

Richmond Community Foundation

Richmond LAND

Rubicon Programs

Safe Return Project

SEIU Local 1021

Contra Costa Budget Justice Coalition 3260 Blume Drive, Suite 110, Richmond CA 94806 www.budgetjusticecc.org 510.672.4799 SURG
United Latino Voices
And many residents of Contra Costa